HERTFORDSHIRE SCHOOLS CHESS ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Held on Thursday 12th November, 2015 

At 7.45 for 8.00pm at Cunningham Hill Junior School, St Albans.

The Chairman, Michael Flatt, opened the meeting at 8.00 pm and welcomed everyone present.

 Members of the committee introduced themselves to Cyrus Macintosh and Lewis Misselbrook, who were also present.

Committee members present: Tony Corfe (TC), Richard Dawson (RD), Sam Dias (SD), Mike Flatt (MF), Neelu Gogna (NG), Ravi Kumar (RK).
1. Apologies for absence: Yogesh Jina and Sonali Path (both members have resigned from the Committee), Rohit Gohil, Samar Sami and Puja Chopra.
2. Minutes of the last AGM (held on 16/10/14): these were approved with no changes.
3. Matters arising: None.
4. Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Rohit was not present, and had sent his apologies. No Treasurer’s Report was presented. Rohit had only got proper control of the accounts in September and had not had time to produce a thorough report. This will be an item on the next Committee agenda. Approx £4,000 to £5,000 thought to be in the account.
5. County Team Managers’ Reports:-
· Under 9: Manager Sam Dias. Team finished 3rd out of 18 teams at 25/4/15 Finals in Northampton.
· Under 11: Manager Neelu Gogna. The team were 6th out of 16 teams at the 9/5/15 Final in Nottingham.
· Under 11 Girls:  Managed by Marc Shaw at 18/4/15 Final in Fairford, Glos. Core of team from year before. Came 9th out of 15 teams – improvement from previous year.
· Under 13: Managed by Puja Chopra, who took 2 teams to the ECF Competition in Grantham. 
· Under 18: No team raised this year as most children doing exams.
           All managers and coaches were thanked for all their hard work.

6. School League Reports:-
· Hertfordshire Primary Schools Chess League: Tony Corfe reported that 30 school teams had taken part: 14 in the Training League (won by Beacon B); 10 in the Minor League (won by Radlett C) and 6 in the Major League (won by Haberdashers A – 2015 Team Champions). There were now some problems with the venue (Mount Grace Secondary in Potters Bar) who want 6 extra adults in high viz jackets to patrol at events – as they claim there had been some bad behaviour. TC negotiating with other schools for new venue.
· The South-West Herts League: Richard Dawson reported that 10 school teams had entered this smaller competition, held annually at Cunningham Hill. Played on Friday evenings in the Spring Term - this year’s winners were Roundwood Primary School.
7. Chairman’s Report (YJ):-

· The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the Committee for all their hard work. Last year we had run all the usual events and held a good number of training sessions. It had been a year of trying to sort out the Association’s finances, but hopefully that was now done. Yogesh Jina was thanked for all his commitment to the committee over a number of years.
8. Any other reports:-
· Ravi had attended the World Chess Championships held in Porto Carras, Haldiki, Greece from 24th October to 6th November. 3 Hertfordshire children were in the English Team: Ravi Haria in the U16s got a 50% score; Savin Dias and Dhruv Radhakrishnan had both gained 6½ points as U8s.
9. Election of Officers:-
· Chairman: Mike Flatt, proposed by TC and seconded by RK, was elected.
· Richard Dawson was elected as Secretary (Proposed by MF, seconded by RK).
· Treasurer: RK nominated TC, seconded by MF. Tony accepted. Rohit was thanked for his efforts to date.
       10.  Election of Committee Members: The following were re-elected to the committee:      

             Ravi Kumar, Neelu Gogna, Puja Chopra and Sam Dias. Other committee members who 

             could not attend  will be asked if they wish to carry on. Lewis Misselbrook joined the 
            Committee.

             Team managers are automatically members of the Committee:-

              U9 – Sam Dias, U11 – Neelu Gogna, Girls – Lewis Misselbrook, U13 – Puja Chopra, U14 – 
             vacant,  U18 – vacant.
Appointments:-
· Tournament Organiser – Mike Flatt. 
· Tony Corfe to continue as League Secretary.

· HCA link: Mike Flatt.
· Safeguarding Officer: Neelu Gogna.

· Schools Liaison: Tony Corfe and Richard Dawson.

   11.  Appointment of Auditor/scrutiniser of accounts:- 
            Rohit to be approached. TC wondered if the term should be “scrutineer” – MF preferred 
            “Independent Examiner”. TC proposed that the term “Auditor” be removed: 1 against, 3 
            For and 4 abstentions.

12. Any Other Business:-
· Herts U9/Girls Championships: will take place next Sunday 15th November at Skyswood Primary School in St Albans. TC in charge, said there would also be an Open section and a “Stars Barred Tournament”. Event advertised on HSCA and St Albans Chess Club websites. Entry forms have been sent to Committee members.
· MF said that we were members of “Proaction” – good for Child Protection and First Aid.
13.  Date of next committee meeting: Thursday 17th December, at 8pm, at the home of 
        Tony Corfe in Potters Bar. (This was subsequently postponed to Thursday 25th February,   
            2016).
    The meeting finished at 10.00 pm.
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